
Tuesday 16 September 2025

Kia ora Parents and Caregivers, 
Te Wiki o te Reo Māori
This week we join the 50th anniversary celebrations 
of Te Wiki o te Reo Māori (Māori Language Week). 
This week our students and staff will be immersed 
in a range of activities to demonstrate their 
commitment to embracing and learning te reo 
Māori.  

The theme ‘Ake ake ake – A Forever Language’ 
represents the resilience, adaptability and 
endurance of the language. A special thanks to 
Whaea Andrea, Sarah and Ivy for their leadership 
in this area.  If you are able to, please join us for a 
celebration on Thursday at 1.45pm in the Church. 
Kia māhorahora te reo – let’s make it seen, let’s 
make it heard.

Health & Well-being 

Our students really do enjoy spending time in 
our Te Māra Kai (school garden) - the fresh air, 
connecting with nature and learning how to grow 
their own food. Gardening has incredible benefits 
for children’s health and development as well as 
planting the seed of a love of the outdoors. 

If you are looking for some ideas during the term 
break or that time between when school finishes 
and dinner starts, you might find some ideas and 
inspiration here.

Here is another interesting interview where 
parenting coach and educational psychologist 
Kathryn Berkett talks to RNZ’s Kathryn Ryan about 
how to raise resilient children who don’t wilt at the 
first hurdle they face. 

This doesn’t mean being a “hands off” parent. 
Rather, she says it’s about allowing kids to feel 
‘tolerable stress. Kathryn Berkett likens it to lifting 
a weight at the gym, so that the resilience muscle 
gets stronger. The emotional gym - growing your 
child’s resilience muscle

Learning conferences

Many thanks for your attendance at our learning 
conferences. Teachers value the opportunity to 
reconnect and provide you with further information 
about your children’s progress and achievement. 
Next term a second written report will be sent 
home with your child on Monday 8 December.

Skip-a-thon fundraiser

What a fabulous event this is turning out to be! 

Please make sure that all the sponsorship money 
is in this week so your children can go into the 
prize draws which will be shared at the school 
assembly on Friday. We are incredibly grateful for 
all the efforts that are being made to support this 
fundraiser. 

At approximately 11.15am on Friday there will be 
a small group of students sharing their skipping 
talent on the astroturf which you are most welcome 
to come along and enjoy. 

Don’t forget that Friday is a non-uniform day as a 
way of saying thanks to our students for all their 
skipping efforts over these last 5 weeks!.

School Assembly

We always look forward to our end-of-term 
assembly which is always filled with talent and fun. 
It’s a great way to celebrate yet another incredibly 
productive term, with its many highlights. 

We warmly welcome family members to join us at 
9.15am in the church on Friday.

Thanks!

As always, on behalf of all the staff, can I express 
our enormous thanks for the many ways you 
support your children and us. I hope the holiday 
break is kind to you all. 

Safe travels if you head away and all the best to 
those who juggle child care and work at this time. 
I’ll be putting my ‘Nan’ hat on and helping out with 
this too. 

We look forward to welcoming everyone back on 
Monday 6 October. 

Kay Tester
Principal
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SPECIAL CHARACTER

Science Roadshow

Rātā Area had an amazing time at the NZ Science Roadshow. We enjoyed two science shows which 
covered a range of topics from states of matter to the carbon cycle. The space was also filled with 
wonderful hands-on, interactive science exhibits that students spent time exploring. 

Thank you to our amazing parent helpers, Lisa and Mel! 

Our Busy Term

Nikau has been busy learning many new things over the past term. Here are some highlights from the last 
few weeks. 

Gymnastics

In week 8 we had the opportunity to try new gymnastics skills with the guidance of Sacred Heart College 
students. Over the day each group got to complete 6 activities in their gym; ropes, beam, vault, just dance, 
wooden climbing apparatus and obstacle course. 

The children loved the challenge of trying new skills and pushing themselves outside their comfort zone.

Futsal Festival 

Two teams of students from the Pōhutukawa Area attended the Fun Futsal Festival held at Walter Nash 
Centre. 

It was an opportunity for them to participate in a festival where there were no referees or scorekeeping. 
It was all about the joy of playing a sport, working together as a team, and having a great time playing 
against other school teams from the Hutt Valley.

Baking Bread for Better Health

‘Caring for our Bodies - Becoming a Healthy Hero’ - This has been the focus in Term 3 for our tamariki in 
the Kōwhai rōpū. 

The visit from Harold the Giraffe jumpstarted our learning about eating the right food to keep our bodies 
healthy.  From this, we learned that grain foods such as oats, rice, noodles and quinoa give us energy, so 
what better way to learn more about this food group?  Baking our own bread, of course!

Our bread baking was facilitated by Miss Maroon (Room 2) alongside another teacher during Discovery 
Time on Fridays. The classes all got a chance to experience adding on the ingredients: flour, milk, sugar, 
salt and yeast. To tie it up with our learning of Biotechnology, our ākonga explored the use of yeast in 
baking bread. This ingredient causes the bread to rise, giving it a light, fluffy texture and even flavour!  
After this activity, we had discussions of what may happen when bread is made without certain ingredients.  

The bread was ready after lunch and every child tasted the fruit, or should we say bread, of their labour. 

SPORTS NEWS

Thursday 18 September

Māori Language Week Activities

Friday 19 September

End of Term assembly, 9.15am all 
whānau welcome 
Last day of Term 3

Monday 6 October

First day of Term 4

Tuesday 28 October

Class photos

Friday 31 October

Individual & sibling photos

Events

Sacramental Programme 2025-26
Confirmation, First Reconciliation and First Holy Communion 
All students Year 3 and above, or 7 years old and above, who have not yet completed their Sacraments, are invited to 
join the upcoming Sacramental Programme. 
We ask that a parent/s attend the Confirmation Parent Meeting below to register your child. Further dates for the 
Sacramental Programme are listed below. 
Please contact participation@teawakairangi.nz with any queries. The Sacramental team looks forward to seeing you all 
there.

Interzone Swimming
A great day was had by our 14 swimmers at this high-level competition. Collectively they managed with their 
placings to get 4th out of 20 schools. 

Our top 4 finishers in various events included: 

Term 4 
A reminder that registrations for Touch (Yrs 0-8) and Netball (Yrs 
0-4) close at 3pm, Friday 10 October. 

If you require a form, please send me an email.

Aurea Casino 
Director of Religious Studies

Our RE Learning  
Across the school, our students are focusing on Social Justice Week. 
This year’s theme is brought to life through the Caritas resource: Peacebuilding 
Blueprints - a structured learning guide that leads students through five key 
aspects of peace: prayer, respect, solidarity, change, and service.

“We pray every day in class, and we pray for everyone to be kind and helpful.” 
Zane and Jack, Kōwhai
“We can help make peace by praying. Prayer is a special time when we talk to 
God and tell Him what’s in our hearts.” Willow, Nikau
“My class talked about peace. We can show peace by being kind with each other. 

“The Science Roadshow was enjoyable. We had the opportunity to visit several stations and test our knowledge 
of various scientific topics. The mystery box exhibit, where you have to put your hand inside the box and 
guess what you are holding, was my favourite.” Kora

“I thoroughly enjoyed the Science Roadshow. They taught us a lot about high and low pressure. I found it 
amazing how the balloon would pop with the pressure of a single nail but not with a hundred nails.” Sianne

REMINDERS AND UPDATES
IMPORTANT

Reporting an absence 
It is a requirement from the Ministry that you inform the school if 
your child is going to be absent.

Please report all absences before 9am via the below options: 

1.	 Through the school website. 

2.	 Call the absence line 04 569 5759 option 1. 

3.	 Email absences@stpeterpaul.school.nz

Please ensure you leave a reason for your child’s absence. Any 
unexplained absences will be coded as unjustified and truant. 

School Parent Portal
For families who are new to our school, the Parent Portal provides you with quick access to:

•	your child’s contact details – click on ‘My Child’.  Check contact details. Please advise the school office if there are any changes 
to be made.

•	view your child’s account (under accounts, download the statement to view your current balance)

•	school policies & procedures (under contacts)

•	view your child’s attendance for the year to date (click on ‘report an absence’ then scroll down to view)

•	be able to report an absence.

How to access this….

Please visit your app store for your phone, either Google Play or the Apple App Store and search for the app called          
@School Mobile or to login via the internet go to https://www.atschool.co.nz

You will then be able to use the username and password that you have been emailed to log in and see information 
about your child. If you have not received your user id and password please email admin@stpeterpaul.school.nz to 
have your login details sent to you. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact Teresa or Lisa in the 
school office. 

0800  565  565

info@lunchonline.co.nz

Sushi and Subway delivered to school weekly

It’s simple; all you need to do is register at
www.lunchonline.co.nz
and follow four easy steps to get started

1     Register an account

2     Add member/s including your childs name, school and classroom

3     Make a payment so you have funds in your account before you order

4     Select your lunch and place an order

Finance
A reminder when making payments to the school bank 
account, to put your child’s name and what the payment 
is for as reference. 

Thank you for your assistance.

Signing Out
Please ensure you sign your child out at the school 
office if they are leaving the school grounds during 
school hours. It is important that we know where your 
child is, in case of an emergency. 

Curriculum Donations 
We want to express our gratitude to everyone who has already contributed to our curriculum donation this year. This 
donation will cover all of our trips and activities, both within and outside the classroom. Our school does not receive 
funding from the Ministry for these extra-curricular activities; instead, we rely on donations from parents.

Thank you very much for considering this.

Lost Property 
We currently have a large number of unnamed uniform items in the lost property bin for this term. If your child is 
missing any items, please take a moment to check if they have been found.

To help us return your child’s lost uniform items, please ensure that all pieces are clearly labeled with their name. 

Thank you to everyone who has already labeled their child’s belongings; it is rewarding to return items to their rightful 
owners.

Absences
Please remember to inform the office if your child will be absent from school. 

We are still encountering many parents who do not notify us, and this creates a significant amount of administrative work 
in following up with everyone. 

Your attention to this matter is greatly appreciated.

Regulation School Uniform
Incorrect footwear and socks seem to be creeping back in again. Sneakers and trainers are not part of our school uniform 
and are only to be worn during PE or fitness. Black school shoes must be worn to and from school unless your teacher 
has advised otherwise. 

Navy school socks with green stripes or white socks are regulation. No plain black socks or leggings.

Please refer to the uniform regulation brochure via our school website if you are unsure of any uniform requirements.

Pōhutukawa and Rātā Area Liturgy
Caring for God’s Creation - Our Earth
The children came together to pray and celebrate the beginning of spring, emphasising the importance of caring for our 
Earth - God’s creation. They listened to readings and prayers with a focus on why and how we can care for our Earth. 
The children took home some sunflower seeds collected from the sunflowers that grew in the school garden in Term 1. 
They were encouraged to plant and nurture them throughout spring. 

Fun in Folk Dancing 

What a way to learn more about other countries’ cultures through dance. This term, our tamariki did 
Folk Dancing for our Physical Education. Our New Entrants and Year 1s learned how to dance Beans 
(New Zealand), the Window Dance (England) and the Bird Dance (Switzerland) while the Year 2 students 
explored Carnavalito (Bolivia), The Train (Netherlands), Pop Goes the Weasel (England), and Frere Jacques 
(France). Altogether, we enjoyed the Jibidi and Seven Jumps, both from France. 

We even got to enjoy listening to the music and the dancing with our whānau and the students from 
Rātā and Pōhutukawa on separate afternoons. Ngā tamariki demonstrated the dance first, then the other 
participants got to join us after! 

Aside from the enjoyment we had, Folk Dancing offers several benefits to our ākonga by improving 
coordination, balance and stamina. It also improves rhythm, builds confidence and fosters teamwork and 
interaction. 

“I was happy because it reminded me of playing futsal in Year 3.” Elaina

“It was really exciting. My team mates played really well and we tried our best.” Jamie

“It was my first time at a futsal festival and I really enjoyed running around and playing all the games.” John

“My team played really well together to help each other score goals.” Eleanor

“I liked it because it gave me a chance to play futsal again.” Hine 

“I really enjoyed it as it was my first time playing futsal.” Samuel 

 Our tamariki had wonderful things to say about the dances:

“I like folk dancing because we can dance around with our friends.” Felix

“It was fun to show our folk dancing to other people.” Sam

“It was fun dancing with people.” Anthony

“I like folk dancing.  I like showing the people what to do and then I like going to the people and doing the steps 
with them.” Naithen

“I like the chicken dance because you can flap your arms and clap.” Riva 

“I like the window dance.  I like going through the window because I can dance with a friend.” Maraea

Confirmation 2025

Parent Meeting - Tuesday 7 October - 7.30pm in the Chapel 
Preparation Mass and session 1 - Sunday 19 October at/after 9am in the Church
Preparation Mass and Practice 2 - Sunday 2 November at/after 9am in the Church
Confirmation Day - Sunday 16 November at 9am and 5.30pm Masses

First Holy Communion 2026
 
Parent Meeting - Tuesday 21 April 7.30pm in the Chapel 
Preparation Mass and session 1 - Sunday 10 May at/after 9am in the Church
Preparation Mass and Practice 2 - Sunday 24 May at/after 9am in the Church
First Holy Communion - Sunday 7 June at 9am and 5.30pm Masses

First Reconciliation 2026
 
Parent Meeting - Tuesday 10 February - 7.30pm in the Chapel 
Preparation Mass and session 1 - Sunday 22 February at/after 9am in the Church
Preparation Mass and Practice 2 - Sunday 8 March at/after 9am in the Church
First Reconciliation - Sunday 22 March at 3pm in the Church

Te Wiki o te Reo Māori 
This week we are celebrating the 50th anniversary of Te Wiki o te Reo Māori. 
The following are the Reo Māori events taking place in the school:

Te reo Music
A variety of waiata is played in the school from 8:15am to 8:45am and from 2:50pm to 
3:10pm to set the mood while appreciating te Reo Māori through music.

Te reo Movie
Lunch time (12:40- 1:20pm) free movie in room 16, featuring Lion King and Encanto in 
te reo.

Hikoi
An activity for each class commemorating the historical movement and revitalisation 
of te reo.

KURA AHUREA

Whānau Bingo
To strengthen our te reo in our homes and our school, our akonga brought home a task bingo card that they needed to 
complete with the help of their whānau. Each time they complete a line, they fill out a form and kaiako collects and places 
it in the box in the staff room. Our Cultural Leaders will draw the winner of the raffle on Thursday 18 September during the 
whole school celebration.

Whole School Celebration
On Thursday 18 September, we will be gathering in the church at 1:45 to close our week-long celebration of Te wiki o te 
Reo Māori. Whānau are welcome.

•	 Brooke Yr 4 - 1st Breaststroke, 3rd Freestyle, 4th Backstroke

•	 Gabby Yr 5 - 3rd Freestyle (50m)

•	 Izzy Yr 5 - 4th Breaststroke

•	 Hine Yr 6 - 4th Breaststroke

•	 Adam Yr 6 - 4th Backstroke

•	 Leela Yr 7 - 3rd Freestyle (25m), 2nd Freestyle (50m)

•	 Chanelle Yr 7 - 1st Backstroke, 2nd Butterfly

•	 Kora Yr 8 - 3rd Freestyle (25m), 1st Backstroke, 4th Freestyle 
(50m)

Here are some thoughts of our tamariki on the experience:

“It was so yummy! It was exciting to make bread. It includes yeast, warm milk and water.” Kaylee

“I like baking bread because it is healthy.” Nathalie

“I like eating bread. We don’t bake it at home.” Eleanor

“Eating bread is healthy. I remember mixing the bread.” Finbar

“I like getting a turn making the bread. The bread was yummy.” Jewel

“I learned the steps of making bread. I can encourage my parents to make it at home.” Quincy

“I like making bread; it has fun steps. But when I tasted it, I did not really like it so I gave it to my sister.” Declan

Inquiry/Te Papa

For our inquiry the students have been exploring how relationships and connections between people 
and across boundaries have helped shape Aotearoa over time. We have learnt about how early Māori 
communities lived and used natural resources to thrive and connect to tangata whenua. 

“I learnt how early Māori used drills, they created them 
using wood, stone or shark tooth and ties. It spun around 
by pulling twine wrapped around the top of the tool.” 
Darren

“I explored how long it took to chop down trees, branches 
or flaxes using pātītī. It was made with stone, wood and 
rope. The stone was sharpened to cut through or chisel 
other resources into shape.” Sylvie

“At Te Papa I got to see and explore the different stones 
that are found around New Zealand. These stones are 
precious and used for different tools or decoration. I got 
to see and feel obsidian. It was surprisingly smooth and 

shiny. It turns out obsidian is one of the sharpest natural resources that can be used for cutting things.” Isabel

“We got to learn and experience how early Māori lived using their natural resources. We saw a wharepuni, it is 
made from raupō. The house had a small door and windows that were low to the ground. It was designed like this 
to keep the families warm by trapping the heat inside.” Cyriac

STEM

A group of us were presented with a challenge of putting all of our efforts and talents together to build a 
lego bridge that could reach across 25cm of water. It was tricky because everyone had their own methods 
and ideas of how we could make it. 

There were ideas to try and build a curved or flat bridge. We had lots of discussions and a few arguments 
but by the end we used a little bit of everyone’s ideas. We enjoyed putting the ideas together to create a 
bridge that was sturdy, strong and able to withstand the weight of different items. 

We were relieved to see that the bridge didn’t fall down, especially 
when we placed the heavy brick on top. It was amazing that it could 
hold that much weight and survived. 

By Kaia, Callista, Evan and Oliver

“I enjoyed the Science Roadshow 
because they demonstrated how 
a balloon containing carbon 
triggered an explosion that 
vibrated the entire room.” Seira 

“We learnt about pressure and 
how it can propel objects across 
a room. Solar energy captured my 
interest, especially when used to 
power a toy car.” Madison

Celebrating Onam 
In celebration of Onam and sharing our culture series, our school’s cultural leaders, together with our Indian student 
volunteers (majority are from Kerala), prepared a 40-minute activity for our akonga focusing on Indian songs, arts, and 
games. They visited each area of our school and taught our akonga Bollywood dancing, colouring and peper madakkal 
activities, basic Malayalam language, and played games.

“Sharing our Indian culture was a good experience, and all the students seemed to enjoy it. We had a difficult time organising 
everything, but it all came together wonderfully, and I hope it may be continued on by students who come after us.” Dyuthi
“I believe that everyone who took part had a great time. I believe that when we do things with people, we become closer, which 
was a great experience. Thank you.” Jenica
“Sharing our Indian culture was enjoyable. I could see  kids enjoying themselves, and we had a lot of fun sharing our dance and 
game.” Janet
“It was a lot of fun, and I believe everyone loved it. It was awesome to watch everyone doing the Bollywood dance. It was truly 
great, and I hope that everyone learnt something new.” Andriya
“Sharing our Indian culture was a nice experience, and it was wonderful to see everyone enjoying and learning about our culture. 
We had planned a variety of activities for each area, and it was enjoyable to go around the classrooms teaching and discussing our 
culture. We were quite fortunate to have this opportunity to share our culture to everyone.” Aalya

COMMUNITY NEWS
WPX Wellington Girls Only Experience Camp
We are excited to announce we are hosting a Wellington Phoenix Girls Only Experience 
Camp at Fraser Park on Wednesday 24th and Thursday 25th September between 9am-
3pm for girls born between 2011 and 2016. 
Our experience camps provide a unique opportunity for us to engage with young 
football enthusiasts from diverse communities across New Zealand. It serves as a 
platform for local talents to interact with Wellington Phoenix Staff, offering from a 
glimpse into a life of New Zealand’s sole professional football academy. 
Moreover, it marks the initial step in our talent identification process and aid us on our 
mission to bridge the gap between grassroots and academy-level football. 
Join us this school holidays for a fun, engaging football environment that includes: 
•	 Technical, tactical and physical development run by our Wellington Phoenix Staff. 
•	 Workshops that give insight into life as a Wellington Phoenix Player. 
•	 Build new friendships and deepen your love for the game. 
 
For further information including how to register please visit Wellington Phoenix Academy Experience Camp.

PTA NEWS

Term 3 is nearly complete and what a way to finish with the Skip-a-thon! Thanks to all parent helpers with running this 
event, we couldn’t do it without you. 

Have you joined the PTA Facebook 
group yet? Stay up-to-date with 
school community events by joining f

Enjoy the school break and look forward to bringing more exciting 
activities in Term 4. Safe travels if you are heading away.

We can talk calmly to each other about our feelings.” Elijah, Nikau
“We enjoyed talking about peace and learning from Pope Francis’ message.” Cooper and Riaan, Pōhutukawa

Cardinal McKeefry Final Celebration and Mass
Cardinal McKeefry School extend an invitation to the 
schools and parishes of the Archdiocese to attend 
their final celebration on Saturday 18 October, from 
3pm. 
Mass will follow at St Thomas More Church from 6pm.
Any queries should be directed to the school.

Final celebration
and Mass for our
school closure

When

Saturday 18th October

Celebrations will start at school from 3pm.
Sharing memories, photos, stories, food,
and refreshments together.
4 to 4:30pm: Short reflection speeches

Mass

Final Mass at 6:00pm
St Thomas More Church, Wilton

All past and present students, staff, whānau, 
and friends are warmly invited. Let us come 
together to give thanks, celebrate, and farewell 
our special school community. 

Where there is love,
there is God.
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